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Ardleigh Sailing Club:

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

9th April 2017
Attendance: John Thompson (JT), Mick Balaam(MB), Robert Turvil (RT), Richard Biggs (RB), John King (JK), Jamie Gedhill (JG)

Apologies for absence
Richard Clayton (RC), Anja Newman (AN), Paul Constable (PC)

Ben Constable (BC)

Standing Items
The March 2017 minutes were approved and the Chairman was authorised to sign them. Proposed by RB, seconded by JK. Carried unanimously 

Matters Arising   
It was noted that AN agreed to be the named contact for Child Protection (CP) policy.

It was noted that PC is still to decide if he is prepared to be named on the CP policy.

JT will circulate the updated CP policy to the committee, once he has seen the latest RYA version.

It was noted that PC is still to decide on the format of the Laser open meeting.

JT will send J Reubin an updated five-year plan.

It was noted that item 3c from the previous is partially completed.

JT will liaise with Sudbury Rowing club regarding use of the club’s circular tables.

It was noted that item 3e from the previous is still ongoing.

It was noted that item 4c from the previous is progressing.

RB reported that item 4c was completed.
Correspondence received
JT reported that the Gilberd School was interested in using the club for three days a week for canoeing and kayaking during April through to July.

JT will write to the school outlining the club’s terms and cost for a trial arrangement. 

Health and Safety
There were no reported issues

Financial Summary
RB will ask F O’S how many time URC have used the club’s so he can charge them.

Sailing, Social and Training
JG reported that the first social sailing will take place on the first Sunday in May, so he will send round a notice for members.

RB will write to Alton Water regarding a possible commissionable arrangement with them for training.

JG reported that the training has stalled pro-tem as Josh can’t do it and Fergus’s daughter is still to reply.

MB, JT and RB will be available for New Members’ Day (NMD) to be held on the 14th May 2017. MB agreed to draft a NMD format proposal for the newsletter.

JG agreed to design a small run poster for NMD.

JG raised the issue of how a trail sail will be organised and actioned and with that in mind will write a draft process outlining the rule for such an event.

Membership
A new member Collin May was proposed by JT and seconded by RB.

It was agreed to resolve RB’s new payment proposals with AN at the next meeting. It was noted that the monthly payment plan has been agreed.

Marketing
MB will email schools, groups and clubs with information and invitations to the club. MB will issue to the Committee drafts of the new signage images for comments and approval.
Structural/Facilities
MB reported that repairs to the doors and glazing had been started and are ongoing. MB will investigate the cost of number pads for door the entry system.

MB reported that the signage for the sailing limit marks has been completed. 

MBB will obtain a price for a new container, including delivery to replace the damaged one so the committee can decide on the best way forward.

JK will repair the polycarbonate roof light.

JT will ask FO’S to change the lock numbers. JT will ask AN to email all paid members when the lock code number has been changed.

MB will move the restrictor.

MB will ask RC about whether further sheets of printed glass will be made.

MB asked for a note to be printed in the news letter requesting members to collect or mark their trailers and trolleys to enable the scrapped ones to be identified, cut up and cleared from the site.

PC will send a copy of the club’s calendar to Sean Plum, the fishing manager, so he can see when to arrange his events so they do not to clash with ASC events.

RB will add the Walker Bay Rib to our insurance. 

RB reported that if the club came out of the CASC scheme we can save paying the business rates.

JT will write to the RYA and RB will write to the Council rates department about this issue.
Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 10th May 2017 0750 in the Clubhouse
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